

Town of Mendon Board of Health 20 Main St. Mendon Minutes for January 25, 2017

Chairman Andy Fiske called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m.

Present: Alan Greenberg - Vice Chairman, Tom Fichtner - BOH Member

Location – Board of Health Office – 20 Main Street, Mendon, MA 01756

The Board discussed the possibility of capping the amount of permits they issue for selling tobacco. Missy gave the Board a copy of the article and a copy of the email from D.J. Wilson. They decided to take no action until they are fully bored.

<u>65 Providence Street</u> – The property owner and engineer came to the meeting but were not on the agenda. However, the Board agreed to take a look at what they were proposing. The Board took no action because Tom Ryder (BOH Engineer) has not approved the plans and an abutter needs to be notified. The Board will have Missy put this address on the February 22, 2017 meeting.

Tom F. is still working on the written format for the survey that he and Alan will be performing for food establishments.

The Board discussed the possibility of removing the requirements for septic haulers. Currently a copy of the OFFAL Permit, from the town the sewerage is being dumped in, is required. When they are fully bored, they will discuss it further.

Next meeting will be February 8, 2017.

Alan made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Andy seconds the motion. Both members agreed. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.